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Meeting Minutes
November 19, 2020
Rosa Road Parish Center
Attendees
	X
	Larry Grimmer
	X
	Fr. Bob Longobucco
	X
	Pam Turnbell

	X
	Debbie McIntosh
	A
	Jim McGuinness
	X
	Bridget Baker

	X
	Josie Calareso
	X
	Grace Cramer
	A
	Ken Choi

	X
	Vince Daily
	X
	Nikita Hardy
	X
	Larry Krause

	X
	Maureen McGuinness
	A
	Amy Mengel
	A
	Helen Moon

	A
	Dan O’Connell
	A
	Mike Parzych
	X
	Eileen Rappold

	A
	Dennis Quin
	X
	Kerrie Wolf-Piechota
	
	



Meeting called to order at 6:35
Opening Prayer
Loving God, who created and sustains the universe, who loved us into being and who gives us every good thing, we thank you for the blessings that you bring into our lives. We thank you for the gift of life itself; we thank you for the fresh start of each day, which is a sign of your renewing and creative love. We thank you for our families, friends, neighbors and coworkers, whose human love is an image of your divine care. Increase our gratitude this Thanksgiving and help us to recognize all the good things that we have, both large and small. Magnify our desire to share what we have with others so that they too may be grateful to you, Loving God. Amen 
Agenda
Introductions and welcome to new members
Old Business
· Review September 24, 2020 meeting minutes
· Rescheduled January pastoral council meeting to 1/14/2021 (3/35 and 6/17 still good)
New Business/Pastor’s Statement
· Welcome new members-. Fr. Bob thankful for new members and excited to work with a diverse group.
· Fulfilling a visionary leadership role for the parish, including each council visioning for their ministries- Fr. Bob talked about the difference between Pastoral council and Parish council. What are the needs of the people and what do we need to do to serve the Gospel (share the good news).
· Evangelizing as a “Roman Catholic Community of Christ’s Disciples” during these uncertain times and emerging from them- The group discussed that social media presence is a positive way to stay connected. Members who have not come back to church yet can participate by watching the nightly messages and weekly mass online or via Facebook. Parishioners who have returned to Mass have felt safe to do so. Parish has not put pressure on those who have not returned.  We want to be intentional when inviting people back. Still uncertain when full Mass will happen. Some are hopeful that by April the vaccine will be available and we could tie the invitations to Easter. We also need to consider a hybrid may be in place moving forward. Discussed the idea of calling parishioners again (calls were made in spring). Feedback was positive and parishioners felt connected to the church.
· St Kateri Facebook video-A parish Conversation on race and Solidarity-Fr. Bob suggests council members who have not watched the video do so. He is glad the parish is addressing the issue. Fr. Bob thanked Nikita for sharing her story and she said she felt the positive energy during the conversation. Nikita also shared that the social justice committee made a donation to the YWCA.  We also discussed how to continue to evangelize in places we haven’t been (trying to get out of the Niskayuna bubble”).  The school has done a better job connecting with Schenectady than the church.
· Discerning St Kateri’s role in Bishop Scharfenberger’s vision of “a family of parishes”- Parishes on the verge of closure are not thinking about Mission. Bishop wants parishes to be able to make choices. Fr. Bob expects that within a year, St. Kateri will be in a close relationship with another parish. Discussion on this will be ongoing and part of pastoral planning. We talked about connecting with a Schenectady parish.
PC representative for councils
	Pam Turnbell volunteered to represent the Pastoral care/Adult faith formation council. Eileen Rappold and Bridget Baker will be representing the Kateri School. Grace Cramer will be representing the Christian services ( Bethesda House, Birthright, SA meals, Sister Parish, SICM, Social Justice, Works of Mercy). Reps are needed for Faith formation/youth ministry, liturgy and administration and finance. We will get a description of the functions of each council to pastoral council for members to decide what would be a good fit for them.
Parish Manager Update
Liturgies
· July 2020 – average weekend attendance: 200
· November 2020 - average weekend attendance: 240
· 4:30 mass at US begins 11/21/2020 - communion to follow in school gym, reconciliation prior to Mass, also in school gym
· Live streaming  to continue through Covid-19 and beyond
Finances
· July 2020 (through fiscal year): Offertory 6% below budget
· November 2020 : Offertory 9% below budget ($24,000)
· Projection for Fiscal year based on 9% below budget: $71,000 shortfall
· Expenses are down
· End of October 2020: $22,000 deficit
· Meeting with finance council chairman on 11/24/20 to plan next meeting
· PPP loan forgiveness: approved by Trustco in late Oct. , now to SBA for approval

Projects/RIOF
· October storm knocked out office telephone system, which is high priority. Quote to replace is under review and project to be completed in December
· Upgrading WIFI - quote is being evaluated and project will be completed in phases
· Office computers: quote is being evaluated and list of hardware is being finalized
School
· Approximately 25 students and staff tested for Covid-19  with no positive cases. 1 student and 1 staff member waiting on results
· Opening an additional N/PK class in December
· Projecting a break-even budget, without using PPP funds if no major shutdowns occur.
Other
	Question was asked about Christmas Masses and the Giving tree. Larry reported that there will be 5 Masses for Christmas: December 24th - 2pm (live streaming) and 8 pm at Rosa Road and 4pm (live streaming) and midnight at Union Street. December 25th 10 am at Union Street. All Masses will require registration and overflow space will be available at both churches, if needed. Larry also reported that of the 22 weeks of in person Masses, we only had to turn people away at 2 Masses. Fr. Bob will be doing all five Masses and will be emailing a Christmas message to parishioners. Registration will begin right after Thanksgiving and will close the week before Christmas in order to have time to complete seating charts for all 5 Masses plus the 3 Masses on the 26th/27th.
	The Giving tree will be asking for monetary donations only with a link set up on the parish website. The coordinators of the Giving tree (the Christmas Carols) will be distributing the donations among the different charities.
Fr. Bob announced that he will be looking for another trustee due to the resignation of Helen Moon, who was one of the two trustees for the parish. Helen’s son Frank has been battling a brain tumor and she felt she could not give the parish the time and energy needed. We will be keeping Helen and her family in our prayers.
Closing Prayer
Loving and gracious God, we place our trust in you as we work to discern your direction for our parish community. Continue to shower us with your wisdom, mercy and love as we strive to do your will. We ask this through Christ our Lord. Amen.
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm. Minutes submitted by Pam Turnbell 
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